

18 May 2021

Dear Parents/Guardian,

Full Home-Based Learning (HBL)

- 1. With the sharp increase in the number of community cases, including the spike in unlinked cases, there is a need to reduce interactions and avoid the risk of large clusters. As such, the Ministry of Education (MOE) will be stepping up precautionary measures to safeguard the well-being of all students and staff. The school will be conducting full Home-Based Learning (HBL) from 19 May 2021 (Wednesday) to 27 May 2021 (Thursday). As we had earlier communicated, the Parent Teacher Conference will be held on 28 May 2021, hence no HBL will be conducted on that day.
- 2. During the period of full HBL, the school will continue to provide instructions and support for your child/ward to access a range of both online and hardcopy HBL resources so that learning can continue. Our HBL assignments take a holistic approach and it covers both the core subjects like English, Mathematics, Mother Tongue and Science and also other subjects like PE, Art and Music. Students will be given sufficient time to complete all HBL assignments. In addition, to support our students' well-being, our teachers will also be conducting a weekly check-in with all students.
- 3. If your child/ward needs learning or emotional support, he/she can approach our teachers and other school personnel such as our allied educators and school counsellors, who will continue to work from home or from school. Our teachers will also continue to monitor the progress and well-being of your child/ward during this period of HBL.

HBL Weekly Plan

4. Please see attached for the HBL assignment for this week. The school will be sending out next week's HBL assignments to parents via Parents Gateway by Friday, 21 May, 3pm. To distribute the system load and provide better user experience for online learning, students are encouraged to adhere to the recommended HBL timetable. However, for families with a few children at home sharing a device, your children could take turns to complete the online assignments anytime within the stipulated days. A copy of the HBL timetable will also be uploaded on the school website.

Daily Temperature-Taking

5. During the HBL period, we will require all students to take their temperature every morning by 8.30am. Please remind your child/ward to log on to SLS daily to record his/her temperature at the SLS Announcement homepage before attempting the first online assignment.

Semestral Assessment (SA1) and Weighted Assessment (WA)

6. The school has just completed the Mid-Year Semestral Assessment 1 for Primary 4 and 6 students and Weighted Assessment for Primary 3 and 5 students this week. As such, the teachers are in the midst of marking the examination papers and will only be able to go through the papers with students when school reopens in Term 3. Report book will be issued to all students after the examination scripts have been checked and marks confirmed.

















Please ensure that your child/ward stays at home and continues to observe good hygiene practices such as washing their hands frequently with soap. If he/she feels unwell, please seek medical attention promptly and inform his/her form teacher if he/she displays any fever or flu-like symptoms.

Should your child/ward require any technical support during the HBL period, please contact our staff at 6273 3937 from 8.00am to 3.30pm, Monday to Friday. If you have any further queries, please contact our Vice-Principal, Mrs Linda Tan at linda.lau@schools.gov.sg.

Thank you for your continued partnership!

Yours sincerely,

Principal

Mr Muhammad Farizal Bin Umar Effendi













